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 Independent panel to review PM’s nuclear report

A panel of independent scientists, engineers and nuclear policy experts has formed to provide factual and objective information on nuclear issues, following their concern about an unbalanced pro-nuclear focus on the Prime Minister’s nuclear energy inquiry.

The panel, called the EnergyScience Coalition, today launched a series of nuclear briefing papers on its website www.energyscience.org.au and will provide an independent review of the draft report by the Howard government's Uranium Mining, Processing and Nuclear Energy Review (UMPNER), which is due for release next Tuesday.

The EnergyScience project has been supported as a community service by the Australian Centre for Science, Innovation and Society (ACSIS) at the University of Melbourne. According to Professor Jim Falk, Director of the Centre, "We have supported the EnergyScience project to provide a factual and scientifically-informed counterweight to the  primarily pro-nuclear voices on Ziggy Switkowski's panel."

The website www.energyscience.org.au contains briefing papers on all aspects of the nuclear industry and will be expanded and updated as Australia's energy and climate change debate unfolds.

Members of the Energyscience Coalition include Prof. Falk, retired diplomat Prof. Richard Broinowski, Assoc. Prof. Tilman Ruff and Dr. Bill Williams from the Medical Association for the Prevention of War, Dr. Mark Diesendorf from the University of NSW, Dr. Peter Christoff from Melbourne University, Dr. Gavin Mudd from Monash University and Dr. Jim Green from the Beyond Nuclear Initiative.

Professor Falk said recent media reports indicate that the UMPNER review is likely to issue a series of questionable findings including: 

* Endorsing uranium mining despite serious concerns over safeguards expressed by the International Atomic Energy Agency.

* Finding that a domestic uranium enrichment industry may be economically viable in the medium-term, a questionable claim which carries an implicit acknowledgement that an enrichment industry is not currently economically viable.

* Finding that nuclear power could be economically viable in the future. However, nuclear power will always require heavy government subsidies due to the high risks associated with this energy source.

The EnergyScience Coalition review of the draft UMPNER report will be available on Thursday afternoon, November 23.

Further information: Prof. Jim Falk 0412 290 885 or Dr. Jim Green 0417 318 368.
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